
Selectboard, Town of Plymouth 

Monday, February 25, 2019 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

6:00 PM 

 

Members:  Ralph Michael, Chair; Larry Lynds, Shawn Bemis 

Others:  Joan and Michael Rose; Lauren Skaskiw; Sandie Small 

 

Ralph called the Meeting to Order at 6:05 pm. 

 

 Those present were introduced. 

 There were no changes to the Agenda. 

 The Minutes of the Meeting of 2/4/19 were reviewed.  Larry motioned to accept; Shawn seconded; so 

voted. 

 Lauren Skaskiw discussed the Community Center; she advised that the company whose bid for work to be 

done at the CC had closed that portion of its business and therefore the Town needed to secure additional 

bids for the work.  Lauren was going to follow up on this.  She was hoping for the work to be done in the 

spring before the children arrived; there was also the additional incentive of the time frame for the grant 

monies awarded.  Lauren added that with available grant money, she is able to hire a teacher to work 

with the Day Care and develop a full-year program.  Lastly, she mentioned that the heat and fire alarm 

system may need attention; Larry advised he will check on this. 

 Joan Rose and her husband Michael spoke about widening Lynds Hill Road for purposes of safety.  She 

mentioned it was often worse in the summer months when there was side road erosion.  Larry indicated 

that it could be a difficult situation, but that it was almost impossible to widen the road as the side might 

not be stable for guard rails as well as the fact that the Town may not be able to secure additional land for 

said widening; he did advise that guard rail improvement would be done this spring.  Joan also mentioned 

the possible use of signs; the SB felt that was doable and Larry would look into that as well. 

 Under new business, the SB will appoint Town Officers at the next Meeting after the Annual Town 

Meeting; there will be a Planning/Zoning Meeting on March 5, 2019, to review the proposed Town Plan. 

 Mail was reviewed and tended to.  The Excess Weight Permit application of Markowski was approved; the 

CAI contract for mapping was signed; Larry asked Sandie to check on the adoption of the code for bridges 

and roads so that the Certificate received could be signed. 

 Warrants were reviewed, approved, and signed. 

 Under new business, Sandie advised that the Town Report was being mailed that day. 

 

Larry motioned to adjourn the Meeting; Shawn seconded; so voted.  The Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm. 

 

 

Draft written by Sandie Small 

 

 

_____________________________ 

Ralph Michael, Chair 

 

_____________________________ 

Larry Lynds 

 

_____________________________ 

Shawn Bemis 


